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cently reported an induction of mRNAs
of proinflammatory cytokines, includ-
ing interleukins 1-α and 1-β, in scrapie-
infected mice6.
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Miele and Clinton reply—Although we
chose to limit speculation on the mech-
anism underlying our recent findings1,
we feel that the suggestion by Maury
represents one of a number of reason-
able interpretations. Maury is correct in
stating that variation in the levels of cir-
culating cytokines might affect the
numbers of erythroid progenitor cells in
bone marrow, although current evi-
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dose to human studies is likely to be in-
appropriate. Nonetheless, we are en-
couraged by the early lack of evidence
for clinically significant effects noted by
Ware and Isner. Future work must eval-
uate these effects in other systems and
must evaluate the longevity of the ob-
served increases. One disadvantage of
monitoring plaque progression in hu-
mans is that, unlike animal studies
where entire arteries can be excised and
quantitatively evaluated in cross-sec-
tions, we are limited to more subjective
evaluations (leading to use of terms like
“perhaps” in describing results) or ad-
verse events which require a large co-
hort of patients (that is, considerably
more than the “12 patients” mentioned
expressly above) followed for a longer
periods of time and compared to appro-
priate controls rather than “historical”
or “contemporary” findings culled from
the literature. Appropriate evaluations
of plaque progression must be under-
taken in clinical studies if we are to be
certain that we do no harm to our pa-
tients in our rush to translate an excit-
ing potential therapy. Finally, effective
doses of VEGF must be examined for po-
tential impact on remote plaque forma-
tion. Because there are dose-related and
model-related effects, we consider it
likely that a new therapeutic window
will likely emerge.

The prudent response to a cautionary
message in a field where apparently

contradictory findings have been re-
ported is to carefully select appropriate
model systems and evaluate the possible
complications in each instance. These
issues were previously and appropri-
ately raised by Ware. If significant
VEGF-mediated plaque progression does
not occur in humans at effective doses,
we will breathe a sigh of relief together
with the rest of the medical community.
At least we as a community will have
consciously considered the impact of a
relatively complex therapeutic agent.
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To the editor—The article by Miele et al.1

in the March 2001 issue of Nature
Medicine proposed that erythroid dif-
ferentiation-related factor (EDRF) is a
molecular marker of transmissible
spongiform encephalopathies (TSEs).
They demonstrated a decrease in the
expression of EDRF in scrapie-infected
mice, and in sheep with scrapie and
cattle with bovine spongiform en-
cephalopathies as compared with
healthy control animals. The down
regulation of EDRF could be detected
in blood samples from the infected an-
imals and the authors suggest that
EDRF might be useful in non-
PrPSc–based preclinical diagnosis.
However, the question of whether the
finding is specific to prion-related dis-
eases or related to a nonspecific inhibi-
tion of erythropiesis requires further

studies, because no disease controls
were included, such as animals with
various infectious, inflammatory and
malignant diseases. An explanation for
the result might in fact be a nonspe-
cific inhibition of erythropoiesis. We
have demonstrated that interleukins 1-
α and 1-β, in concentration ranges
found in infectious and inflammatory
states2–5, dose-dependently and selec-
tively suppress the colony formation of
the erythroid progenitor cells in bone
marrow2. As the reduced EDRF levels in
TSEs could, as also pointed out by
Miele et al., represent a reduction in
number of EDRF-expressing progeni-
tors as well as a reduced EDRF expres-
sion, the finding might result from a
non-specific cytokine-induced inhibi-
tion of marrow erythroid progenitors.
In support of this view, Kim et al. re-

Is EDRF a specific marker for TSEs?
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